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We are in mid -Summer and the good news is that at least the water reservoirs are well stocked by now! We have had some amazing skies with mountainous clouds, very English and enticing to painting skyscapes.
The Summer exhibition was most enjoyable with 8 framed and 3 mounted paintings being sold. As ever we have met some lovely people at the exhibition who enjoy art and want to become more involved in painting. It was a pleasure to see the paintings of some of our new members.
Through the period of longer days, we have intermediate Monday nights, two weeks after our demonstrations, when we gather together to undertake our own work or spend some time reflecting on the previous demonstration, with a view to trying out some of the ideas.

Following Debbie James’ demonstration we had 16 members painting and we started off the evening with a brief summary of the exciting wild weather painting, in which we gave some thought to using pink in landscapes and the effectiveness of a unifying under colour. Debbie is wonderful and really makes us think.
On 20th June members met to paint and to consider Ian McManus’s lovely watercolour demonstration, where we saw his lively, energetic brushwork and fresh colours. It was a pleasure to see his finished works and to see the sparkle made by the small white areas twinkling through.

On 26th June there was the Open Gardens event at Thorpe Hall where several of us painted in the gardens. There was a display of our work in the chapel, which looked very good in such beautiful surroundings. Many thanks are due to all those who helped make this so successful. Phil Hemsley was our link person for painting in the garden, as his part in our painting out of doors programme throughout the summer.
A number of members, who generally paint figures, have been to two rehearsals of the City of Peterborough Symphony Orchestra to benefit from the rapid drawing responses needed to catch the attitudes of the moving figure playing the range of instruments. I found much of it spell binding. We are invited to the next rehearsals for more drawing in October and we have been invited to design their next concert poster.
I have invited Phil Hemsley and Kate Paskin to contribute a section to the newsletter from their own involvement in managing our events. Phil was instrumental in arranging for members interested in figure drawing to attend rehearsals of the CPSO, at the Voyager school where it holds concerts.

Phil Hemsley – Vice Chairman : - We have had two rehearsal visits where we sketched members of the orchestra. It is very demanding to draw the moving figure. We hoped to catch the characteristic stance of playing different instruments. Not only did we enjoy the experience but members of the orchestra were very encouraging. The will be a review of some of our drawing and further developed work, to providing the basis of the orchestra’s next poster for their concert in the autumn. We are invited back to join them for drawing again in the Autumn. Details to follow.
The CPSO concert was very good, too and well attended.

                                      ------------------------------------------------------------------

Kate Paskin – Programme Officer: - our next two demonstrations promise to be very interesting and thought provoking. We have David Wilcox, from the west Midlands, Monday 4th July. His subject is Movement and he will paint dancers, in watercolour. This choice is informed by the request for movement, in our consultation, to see how it is handled and captured.

On 1st August, Jerome Hunt, a local artist, will paint in oils to produce a café interior, to address some of the complex issues of tonal range.

On the intermediate Mondays we can refer back to the demonstrations to discuss some of the key points and try them out, or paint together as usual.
Amanda Jackson, one of our favourite artists, is booked for a six hour workshop in St Mark’s Church Hall, Saturday 17th September. The options are: a portrait or a black and white painting of Venice.

                                           -----------------------------------------------------------------

There are still a few places available on this workshop. Please let Kate know if you are interested.

Normally we undertake our consultation regarding themes for the programme in February but if we wish to establish a two year rolling programme we may need to consult twice in a year. Time is needed to discuss the consultation issues and Kate can then research and book the artists.

Much work is being undertaken by Carole Boyer, our Secretary, Phil Hemsley and John Herbert, a committee member, to create our new web site. They are due a meeting in the near future and I look forward to keeping you abreast of their progress.

The forthcoming committee will determine the next stages of planning for the City Arts Festival 3rd and 4th September and the potential for exhibiting once a month in Central Park at the café and also evaluate previous events. 
We currently have two vacancies on the committee. Would anyone like to join us? There are about six meetings a year to plan the details of our events and, as always, an open agenda to enhance the provision we make. It is a stimulating, open and welcoming group and we very much enjoy the rewarding meetings.
The next few months promises to be fun, engaging and full of shared enterprise.

Kind regard

Pat Jacques - Chairman

